
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR TRANSPORT 
 

MINUTES of the meeting held on Thursday, 6 January 2011 commencing at 10.00 
am and finishing at 10.13 am 

 
Present: 
 

 

Voting Members: Councillor Rodney Rose – in the Chair 
 
Non Voting Members: 

 
Councillor David Turner – Shadow Cabinet – Item 4 
 

Officers: 
 

 

Whole of meeting G. Warrington (Law & Governance); S. Howell 
(Environment & Economy)  
 

Part of meeting Item 4 - M. Wasley and J. Sage (Environment & 
Economy)  

 
The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 
referred to in the agenda for the meeting and decided as set out below.  Except 
insofar as otherwise specified, the reasons for the decisions are contained in the 
agenda and reports, copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 
 

 
1/11 PETITIONS AND PUBLIC ADDRESS  

(Agenda No. 3) 
 

Speaker 
 

Item 

Fred Gray 5. Buckland Road and Bampton 7.5 
Tonne Environmental Weight Limit, 
Permit Consideration 

 
2/11 A44 LONDON ROAD, CHIPPING NORTON - PELICAN CROSSING  

(Agenda No. 4) 
 
The Cabinet Member considered responses to a public consultation on the 
proposed installation of a pelican crossing on the A44 London Road, 
Chipping Norton as part of a S106 agreement negotiated as part of a 
planning approval for a care home to the north and housing to the south. 
 
Responding to a question from Councillor Turner officers confirmed that 
there was no formal procedure to negotiate the terms of a S106 agreement 
with Parish Councils. 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation 
before him and the representations made to him and the further 
considerations set out above the Cabinet Member for Transport approved 
the installation a pelican crossing and relocation of the bus stops on A44 
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London Road, Chipping Norton as detailed in the relevant Section 106 
agreement and as shown in Annex 1 to the report CMDT4. 
 

3/11 BUCKLAND ROAD AND BAMPTON 7.5 TONNE ENVIRONMENTAL 
WEIGHT LIMIT, PERMIT CONSIDERATION  
(Agenda No. 5) 
 
Following introduction of the Buckland Road and Bampton 7.5 tonne 
environmental weight limit the Cabinet Member for Transport considered a 
request from Bampton Parish Council to reconsider the introduction of a 
permit scheme to allow access for exempt vehicles. 
 
Mr Gray advised that the weight limit had had a negative impact on some 
businesses.  The Parish Council felt that a permit system could be legally 
introduced and were willing to administer such a scheme.  The number of 
vehicles involved would be small and a feasibility study should be carried 
out. 
 
The Deputy Director of Environment & Economy – Highways & Transport 
confirmed that the County Council had not received any direct concerns from 
any businesses in Bampton and was therefore of the opinion that the 
scheme was satisfactory and there was no need for a permit scheme. 
 
The Cabinet Member referred back to the support for the original decision to 
introduce the weight limit and to allow exempt vehicles back into the zone 
now would diminish the effectiveness of the limit and in any event there were 
exemptions for vehicles to access premises within the restricted area. 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation 
before him, the representations made to him and the further considerations 
set out above the Cabinet Member for Transport confirmed his decision not 
to proceed with the introduction of a permit scheme for the Buckland Road 
and Bampton 7.5 tonne environmental weight limit zone.  
 
 

 in the Chair 
  
Date of signing  2009 


